
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday July 9th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 9th July 2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, Cllrs T Turner, M Bulley, E Wilson, S Wood and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Members. District Cllr Bromell was in attendance. Cllr C Eden 
1.  Open Forum & AOB – The finger post at Perridge Cross is still missing, the Clerk will chase Highways. 
There is increased parking on Chapel Hill this was noted but as there are no restrictions in the Village nothing can be done. 
Work is still needed on the bus shelters the Clerk will ask for tenders and also contact local handy men/painters to ask for quotes. 
2. Apologies – J Betney, H Studholme and County Cllr Connett sent apologies. 
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr M Bulley for Mr Harvey cheque
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 11th June – Cllr Wood (p), Cllr Bulley (s) & Cllr Shipley signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area inspection and resurface – A meeting of the Rural Aid grant decision team took place at the Play Area and Cllr Turner attended this.  The outcome from Teignbridge District Council is due July 21st. The Clerk will share the result as soon as it is known and then if successful the project will be progressed. 
David Friend has cleared the weeds in the play area and thanks were given to him for this. 
6. Defibrillator purchase – The order has been placed and confirmed and the defibrillator should be delivered to Cllr Woods house in the next couple of weeks.  It will then be installed.  Cllr Wood will confirm with the Clerk when this has been completed so the device can be registered with the South West Ambulance Service.   Payment is due after delivery and the final invoice has not been received as yet.  The £500 grant from Cllr Connett has been paid into our bank account.  Another £500 will be applied for from District Cllr Bromell.  As he was in attendance he confirmed he will let us have a form when they are available after the Rural Aid grant decision has been released. 
7. Co-Option – Due to the recent resignations of David Friend and Martin Blight and also Cllr Studholme and Wilson not attending meeting in the last six months there are currently five vacancies within the Parish Council.  The co-option process has been started and a notice placed on the website and notice board.  This will also be advertised in the Tedburn Times.  Cllr Wilson was in attendance and is happy to be reconsidered.     
8. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
District Cllr Bromell reported that there are some people at Teignbridge District Council that have applied for early retirement and the personnel will be changing at the offices.  

The Clerk reported that the Longdown Rural skip to be at the Bus Stop on the Main road on Saturday July 21st 10:00am -12:30pm

Update on Cyclists passing through village from our Neighbourhood police team.   It was confirmed that it was only the total number of the group to be displayed and this will be conveyed to the Police again. 
The Clerk asked if the wifi password for the Village Hall could be displayed.  Cllr Eden will pass the request on. 
The Levigers Tale has sold 9 copies at the Fete and the proceeds have been paid into the bank account. 
9.    Planning – 
18/01163/FUL, Seolea Cottage, Tedburn Road, Whitestone – Replace flat roof on garage with pitched roof
The wifi in the hall was not working to view this application so no comments were returned. 
Decisions – NONE

10. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Turner (p), Cllr Eden (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.
Cheque 753 will be dated for 1st August as the council do not meet in August but the pension still requires a monthly payment.  Three signatories were agreed to sign the cheques. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages June  2018 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£193.05
	
	£193.05
	751

	DCC Pension Fund
	July Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	752

	DCC Pension Fund
	August Pension Contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	753

	Tedburn Times
	Donation towards printing 
	£120.00
	
	£120.00
	754

	Mr N Harvey
	Grasscutting F6 & 7
	£30.00
	
	£30.00
	755

	

	


Meeting closed – 20:20.

The next meeting will be Monday 10th September 2018 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


